## TOWN OF RANDOLPH 41 SOUTH MAIN STREET RANDOLPH, MASSACHUSETTS 02368

## Cheryl D. Sass TOWN CLERK & REGISTRAR csass@randolph-ma.gov



(781) 961-0900 FAX: (781) 961-0919 www.townofrandolph.com

June 9, 2022

Mr. William Alexopoulos, President Randolph Town Council 41 South Main Street Randolph, MA 02368

Re: Proposed Changes to Polling Locations

Dear President Alexopoulos:

I am writing to propose the relocation of two of the Town's Polling Locations.

One of our current polling locations is the New Jerusalem Evangelical Baptist Church. The Church leadership has been a community partner and a terrific host to our elections. They honored our agreement with the previous owners of the property by allowing us to continue to use their space to hold Elections, even after the ownership had changed. Unfortunately, the demands of our election process have increased and the space no longer fits our needs. I am very grateful for their generosity and their willingness to accommodate us.

In order to meet our increasing needs for elections space, I request that the Town designate Lombardo's of 6 Billings Street, Randolph, MA, to be a new Town polling location. In order to minimize the disruption to voters, I propose that we designate the polling places as follows going forward.

The voters who have been voting at the New Jerusalem Evangelical Baptist Church will now vote at St. Bernadette's Church, which is a polling location that we have used for some time. The voters who have been voting at St. Bernadette's Church will now vote at Lombardo's.

I will be sending a mailing to all registered voters concerning a variety of election matters, as required by law. This mailing will also include information about the polling location changes outlined above, if approved by the Council.

Thank you for your consideration.

Town Clerk/Registrar

Sincerel

cc: Brian P. Howard, Town Manager